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Minutes



Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


(Approved) Minutes  

October 21, 2005

 Room 2205, 2:00 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Jeff Baker, Dale Boercker, Elena Cole, Neal Ely, Karen Halliday, 

Judy Hanson, Bob Kratochvil, Pamela Luster, Philip Manwell, Don Milanese, Michael Sato, Gina Webster

Absent:
Amber Machamer, Sylvia Rodriguez, Birgitte Ryslinge

1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:03 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of October 14, 2005 as written.


Motion:
To approve the minutes of October 14, 2005 as written.


MSC:
N. Ely




Unanimous 

3.
SET AGENDA

It was reported the DEMC meeting did not occur.  Item #4 is a presentation by Dr. Ankoviak.  Agenda was set with change as noted.  

4.
WSCH/FTEF and FTES Report Update – Kevin Ankoviak 
 
Dr. Ankoviak reported he is currently calculating more data for these reports.  One observation he noted was the accuracy of projections has not been improving. Division I declined due to PE, Division II improved slightly due to English, while Division III remained neutral.   There will be a meeting on November 7, 3:00-4:30 p.m., room 1603 regarding Distance Education.  Both LPC and Chabot staff will be present.  Dr. Ankoviak noted he has summaries of the 2005-06 Discipline Plans only, and requested the deans forward copies of the 2005-06 Discipline Plans to him, as the reports require this data to be complete.  
 5.
RESEARCH UPDATE/REQUEST – Michael Sato


Michael Sato reported Carolyn Arnold at Chabot has contacted him.  A handout was provided which highlighted the projects in progress, to do, and ones completed.  The question was whether or not the LPC Enrollment Management Committee would like to continue funding this research.  Last year Dr. Arnold visited the CEMC and provided a presentation on sequencing data and the CEMC agreed to fund $5,000 for this research.  Item #’s 4 and 6 were noted to be areas of interest.  By consensus, the committee determined it to be valuable research and would like it to continue.  One request was to have success and retention data incorporated at the end of the semester to see what affect the ILC has.


There was a brief discussion regarding early summer courses/fill rates and whether or not they would it would be more advantageous to offer short, condensed courses.  It was suggested we take a look at what Ohlone, DVC, and Delta are doing in the summer. Dr. Manwell reported in his experience there is reluctance by faculty members to commit to these types of courses due to the time it takes to fulfill the requirements of the course, especially with certain programs.  

6.  
DIVISION I 2006-07 DISCIPLINE PLAN PRESENTATION – Philip Manwell

Dr. Manwell presented the Discipline Plan proposals for Division I.  A handout of the proposals was distributed.  It was reported these plans are more “realistic” than previous sets.  Dr. Manwell reported several programs are experimenting with different schedules.  There was a brief discussion regarding 


weekend course load and under-utilized Friday’s.   Overall, several of the plans are on the conservative side and are expected to improve, while others are in alignment with historical data.  Dr. Manwell requested to clarify the plans for Physical Education, Foreign Languages, Visual Communications, and Creative Arts 10.  The following is a brief summary of each discipline commented on:


Physical Education Discipline Plan Summary:
· Currently “Open Gyms” are being provided this semester on Wednesday evenings and Saturday mornings.  In the spring, it will be offered Wednesday evenings, Friday evenings, and Saturday mornings.  

· President Halliday suggested implementing non-credit courses, install STARS system and collect the contact hours.  The concern is that those hours are not being collected at this time.

· It was reported there are limitations with collecting contact hours with sports teams.

· Dr. Manwell noted a “Passport to Fitness” program is being designed.  It would be an open enrollment format.

· There was brief discussion regarding open enrollment and regular enrollment.

· The idea is to create an opportunity for individuals to come to campus on the weekends.


Foreign Language

· The Foreign Language/American Sign Language (ASL) group is the only “cluster” in the plan.

· There was brief discussion regarding overlapping of courses. (Ex: French 2A and 2B)

· There is a possibility of teleconferencing certain courses in the future.

· An entirely new approach to Foreign Languages is being proposed.  

· Foreign Language conversational courses will be given an additional year to implement changes, eventually the long-range proposal is to incorporate the courses into Community Education.


Visual Communications

· This is an area of concern.  

· The creation of VCOM XX, a course designed to serve as a required orientation for all incoming VCOM students should help with gathering additional students.

· Course outlines are being re-written.

· Program will include an altering of course selections.

· It is proposed the Design Shop become a program with “satellite” courses.

· Currently an attempt to revitalize the program is underway.

· There was brief discussion regarding the differences between a tba hour and lab hours by arrangement.


Economics, Anthropology, and Humanities

· Bright outlook for these programs.

· Looking at incorporating different and more creative scheduling patterns.

· Dr. Webster is working on streamlining Economics.


Early Childhood Development

· It was reported many aspects of this program use external funding sources.
· The curriculum is tied to licensing requirements much of the time.
· It was reported there are new Bachelor of Arts requirements.
· The ECD faculty members are looking at long range planning and have submitted a conservative plan.

Summary 


Dr. Manwell reported the disciplines took a look at all pertinent data when creating their plans.  Several disciplines are working at implementing creative new ways to improve their productivity.  Overall, predictions are believed to be more accurate and conservative than previous plans.


Mr. Sato indicated he would review all of the plans submitted, and compare them to the enrollment management reports.  

7.
GOOD OF THE ORDER
 


Ms. Boercker announced she will be retiring from the Enrollment Management Committee as of next semester.  

8.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m.
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